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If undelivered, please return to PO Box 264, Shepparton 3632
New website:  www.shepadventureclub.org.au 
Affiliated member of
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On the Rail-trail from Merton to Mansfield  May 2012
Next meeting Tuesday 28 August 2012 - Annual General Meeting & Guest speaker/presentation
7:30 pm at the Mechanics Institute, Wyndham St, Shepparton
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Newsletter Printing:

Our newsletter printing is kindly sponsored by Wendy Lovell, Member for Northern Victoria 
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The Hon. Wendy Lovell MP
  Minister for Housing and 
  Minister for Children and Early Childhood Development
The SHEPPARTON ADVENTURE CLUB Inc. 

General Meeting:
4th Tuesday of the months: February, April, June, August, October

    usually:
7:30 pm at the Mechanics Institute, Wyndham St, Shepparton.

Committee Meeting:
Monthly at 8pm.

Correspondence to:
The Secretary SAC, PO Box 264, Shepparton  3632


Email: sacvicau@yahoo.com.au
OFFICE BEARERS

President
Chris Halpin
0417 516703
Vice President
Richard Graves
5824 2929
Secretary
Cathy O'Brien
5831 5068
Treasurer
Scott Birchall
5831 6063
scottbirchall@aapt.net.au

(for email distribution to members)

Committee Members
Richard Cameron
0428 486402


Bruce Gill
5824 2548
CO-OPTED POSITIONS

Newsletter Editor
Greg Smith
5824 1143
gregs@g-mwater.com.au
Equipment Officer
Maartje Heuperman
5824 1543
Publicity Officer
Maartje Heuperman
5824 1543
Calendar Coordinator
vacant

Mid-week coordinator
Robyn Fennell
5824 1724
Web Master
Greg Smith
5824 1143
MEMBERSHIP FEES

Initial Club Joining Fee
$5

Single Club Membership
$25

Family Club Membership
$40  plus $5 per nominated child aged 5 to 16 years
Concession – Single Membership
$20 - Pensioner/Senior/Student Cardholders

Concession –  Family Membership
$35 - Pensioner/Senior/Student Cardholders

Membership benefits 

Your Bushwalking Vic membership card enables you to obtain discounts at a number of retailers including Ajays (Heathmont), Bogong (Melb), Bushwackers (Essendon), EMC (Deepdene), Melb Map Centre (Malvern East), The Wilderness Shop (Box Hill), Outsports (Moorabbin), Paddy Pallin, Pinnacle, Snowgum, Escape 2 (South Wharf DFO).

You can also become a member of Anaconda, Columbia, Ray's Outdoors and Snowgum for free and thereafter obtain discounts.

Sunrise & Sunset (Melbourne GPO)
	Fri 1 Jun
0727
1709
EST
Fri 29 Jun
0736
1711
EST
Fri 27 Jul
0725
1729
EST
Fri 24 Aug
0653
1752
EST
	Fri 15 Jun
0734
1707
EST

Fri 13 Jul
0733
1718
EST

Fri 10 Aug
0711
1740
EST
Fri 7 Sep
0632
1804
EST

	Full Moons

2012  4 Jul, 2 Aug, 31 Aug, 30 Sep, 30 Oct, 29 Nov, 28 Dec
Source: www.ga.gov.au


President’s Report
Hi all, welcome to the end of financial year edition of the Newsletter.
The annual Changeover Dinner is set for Tuesday 11 September at the TAFE restaurant "Covers", contact our Secretary Cathy to book in, details are in the calendar.
It is the time to remind you all to send in your annual subscription fees and also send back your signed membership forms.  The forms are important to us as they underpin our Club insurance program each year.  The new electronic payment system is working well and saving Scott precious time with the banking challenge, so thanks to all those members who have opted to use this method.

I hope you have now had a chance to visit our new website at www.shepadventureclub.org.au This site is proving very helpful to update our club contact and information base and is a credit to the hours of effort that Greg Smith has invested to get it up and working.  The new site is the result of a project by Bush Walking Victoria to update their own website and in the process help affiliated clubs to do likewise. It is a pleasure to acknowledge the support provided by BWV.

Special thanks to Neville Paynter for the photo tour of his recent trip kayaking and trekking in Nepal, Tibet and India. It was a great presentation and had the audience reviewing their 'bucket lists' of things that must be done before it's too late. The range of happenings on our Activity List is heartening - if you have any ideas for future trips please don't be shy.  I can't resist plugging the Club Working Bee scheduled for Wednesday July 11th commencing at the Shed at 10am.  The primary task is to clean the roof gutters, so bring along your gloves and tools, we'll provide the ladders. We plan to enjoy a BBQ and a canoe on the lake if the weather is good so come and join us if you can.
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Finally - special thanks to Greg for completing his final newsletter this year.  We are indebted to you for the amazing quality and timeliness. Our next meeting will be the Club AGM on August 28th at the Mechanics Institute Hall.  As well as the Newsletter editor, there will a number of vacancies on our Committee - please consider how you can help keep the Club vital.
Cheers for now,
Chris
PHOTOGRAPHY TIPS
· Action shots are more interesting - snap walkers walking, riders cycling, canoeists paddling etc.

· Get in front of people, avoid getting 'behinds'.

· Light is critical - avoid deep shadows and don't point into the sun. Early & late in the day are better for light than the middle.
· Colour - snap people with colours that stand out against the scenery, especially if they're in the distance (members: have a bright component to your clothing - red, yellow, blue)
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News

For overnight hikes check: www.packcarryvic.pbwiki.com  

Several brochures on walking safely & softly are available at: www.bushwalkingvictoria.org.au/brochures.htm 

There's a heap of useful info in the BWV newsletters that I encourage you to read, too much to fit in here - Ed.
Federation Day 2012: Walks near Marysville, Sunday 14 October 2012
Hosted by the Maroondah Bushwalking Club, the 2012 Federation Walk will be held at Marysville. 

For decades Marysville has been a magnet for bushwalkers and it is therefore appropriate to encourage all the clubs in Bushwalking Victoria to visit the region to support this beautiful area and assist in its restoration following the devastation of the 2009 bushfires.
Clubs are requested to appoint a Coordinator, their role will be to coordinate all registrations for their club and to be responsible for sending the forms and payment to the Maroondah Bushwalking Club. 
Registration is open from 1 August to 14 September.
Further information, including documents providing full details of walks, special accommodation and other facility offers, and registration documents is available on the Maroondah Bushwalking Club web site www.mbwc.org.au 
BWV Annual Report 2011/12 - worth a look at http://www.bushwalkingvictoria.org.au/annualreport.htm 
Cathedral Ranges new track

The new Messmate Track provides an off-road walking option to complete a circuit walk around the southern Cathedral Range, between Cooks Mill and Sugarloaf Saddle. While there is little printed material showing the track yet, it is marked on signposts at either end.

Grand Strzelecki Track

The official opening of this track on the weekend of 5-6 May was indeed a grand affair.
Nestled in a magical pocket of Gippsland, just 2.5 hours drive southeast of Melbourne, lies the spectacular Grand Strzelecki Track (GST), poised to become one of Victoria’s premier hiking, bushwalking and camping adventure destinations.

With the completion of 16km of new tracks, the total Grand Strzelecki now covers in excess of 100km of walking and hiking tracks. The long distance track stretches from Morwell National Park to Tarra-Bulga National Park and Balook in a 3 or 4 day hike. Divided into segments, the GST can also be walked in shorter sections, ideal for 1 or 2 day hikes.

See the website: www.grandstrzeleckitrack.org.au 

The Walk Diaries of Keith Lancaster

The fascinating walk diaries of Keith Lancaster, who passed away on the 8th April 2003 at the age of 92, have been published online. His walking and mountain-climbing career, which started in Tasmania in 1931, lasted 65 years. It is a tribute to his precision and attention to detail that some of his diary reports of walks, although made decades ago, are still relevant to those attempting the same walks today. But please be careful when using these reports as a guide for your own walks, as conditions may have changed. The rest make for fascinating bushwalking history.

Thank you, Dirk Veltkamp for making these walk diaries available. Site: http://dveltkamp.customer.netspace.net.au/KeithLancaster/index.htm 
WALKSAFE    Bushcraft     (adapted from Walksafe booklet, by VicWalk/BWV)

Aim to develop your own bushcraft skills and increase your self-reliance by learning from others. Hone your observation skills whilst walking and do some background reading at home. Safety considerations aside, most people find the greater their knowledge and understanding of the bush and bushcraft, the more rewarding and enjoyable are their experiences in the bush.
 Map reading is an indispensable skill of bushcraft - learn from experienced walkers & leaders.

  Keep the party together - regroup at track junctions and major features (eg. lookouts).

   Fitness - the best way to get fit for bushwalking is to walk.
    Keep an eye on the weather, both before and during a trip - www.bom.gov.au 

Read more at  http://www.bushwalkingvictoria.org.au/walk_safe.htm 

Calendar of Activities

	Date
	Activity
	Location & details
	Grade
	Leader
	Contact

	29 June - 20 July (but 8-13 July full)
	Skiing
	Mt Hotham. Come for a day or stay a week. Ski the many cross country trails or take to the slopes for some downhill/XCD/telemark skiing. Suitable for all levels of ability. Non skiers most welcome to relax and enjoy the ambience of the snow without actually getting out into it! Staying at discounted lodge accommodation opposite the Davenport Access trail to the ski slopes. Book in early as numbers are limited. (This is high season).
	Barb & Ian Stansfield
	58299497 or 0408299497

	8 July
	Cycle
	Rail Trail from Yea to Merton. The 2 segments we have ridden so far have been testing but very enjoyable in bright winter sunshine. Everyone welcome but you must be a reasonably active rider and have an adequate bike.
	Chris Halpin
	0417 516703

	22-29 July
	Skiing
	Mt Hotham. As above & this trip also incorporates Ski.com's annual ski weekend, which is taking place at from Friday July 27 - Sunday July 29.
	Barb & Ian Stansfield
	58299497 or 0408299497

	25 July
	Mid-week walk
	Echuca - walk from Echuca Port, along Murray River to junction of Campaspe River (5 km). After lunch drive to Stewarts Bridge Rd. and walk into the Junction of the Goulburn & Murray Rivers (4 km).
	E
9km
	Cathie McMaster
	5821 9943

0434343327

	3-5 Aug
	Skiing
	Mt Hotham. Details as per 29 June.
	
	Barb & Ian Stansfield
	58299497 or 0408299497

	11-16 August
	Jatbula Walk - 5 days Katherine Gorge to Edith Falls, Northern Territory.  NOW FULL.  
	M  (contingent on weather)
	Justin Halpin
	0488 040444

	22 August
	Mid-week walk
	Whipstick Forest
	E

6km
	Richard G
	5824 2929

	28 August
	Annual General Meeting
	Speaker to be advised
7.30pm at the Mechanics Institute, Shepparton
	social
	
	

	11 Sep
6pm
	Social
	CHANGEOVER DINNER at Covers restaurant (TAFE). European menu @ $25/head (no child rate). Book with Cathy/Maartje.
	social
	Cathy O'Brien
	5831 5068

	21-24 Sep
	Walking
	Celebrating the Warbies - see next page and

www.warbybushwalkers.org.au
	various
	Warby Range Bushwalkers

	26 Sept
	Mid-week walk
	Warby’s Salisbury Walk 
	E/M

4.6km
	Robyn Fennell
	5824 1724

	26-30 Sep
	Camp & walks
	Somewhere flowery & adventurous for the spring school holidays, maybe the Grampians yet again.
	E-M
	Greg & Jill
	5824 1143

	Oct - 1 week date to suit those interested.
	Base Camp
	Explore the old mining town of Walhalla in Gippsland. Day walks along historic tracks, a train ride, a gold mine tour and exploring the historic town. Base camping at North Gardens Camping area – flushing toilets, fire places and picnic tables. Suitable for small vans/camping trailers and plenty of room for tents. Suggest one day to drive there, 3 days of activities, one day to drive home. Expressions of interest welcome to determine which dates suit the majority who would like to attend.
	E
	Chris Taylor
	58251267

	14 Oct
	Day walks
	Federation Day walks at Marysville run by BWV and Maroondah Bushwalking Club.
	see Bushwalking Vic news in this newsletter & contact committee to book.

	23 Oct
	Meeting
	7.30pm at the Mechanics Institute, Shepparton
	social
	
	

	24 Oct
	Mid-week walk
	Chiltern Whitebox Walk
	E

8.5km 
	Maartje H
	5824 1543

	28 Nov
	Mid-week walk
	Barmah or Dookie Bushland Reserve
	E
	Dianne/ Howard
	5828 9281


PLEASE RING THE TRIP LEADER TO MAKE SURE IT IS WITHIN YOUR CAPABILITY
Benalla Bushwalking Club trips
7-8 July - Werribee Gorge & Ingliston Gorge
11 July - Savernake Station
14-15 July - Great Divide Trail
28-29 July - Snowshoeing & XC Skiing - Falls Creek
More trips and booking information at http://home.vicnet.net.au/~benbwclb/index.htm
OTHER CLUBS’ ACTIVITIES

Border Bushwalking Club (Albury & Wodonga) -  www.borderbushwalkingclub.com.au 

Wangaratta Out and About Club -  http://members.westnet.com.au/wangoutandabout
Bendigo Bushwalking and Outdoor Club - http://home.vicnet.net.au/~gobush/ 
Echuca-Moama Bushwalkers - http://www.echucamoamabushwalkers.org.au  *new website
If you are interested in overnight hikes check out www.bushwalkingvictoria.org.au
Just follow the step-by-step instructions for access to the site called Packcarry Vic

CELEBRATING THE WARBIES - 21-24 September (Friday to Monday)

INTRODUCING VICTORIA’S NEWEST NATIONAL PARK

This program is open to bushwalkers across the state, and aims to show off the beauties of the Warby Range near Wangaratta. It is being organised by the Warby Range Bushwalkers, and coincides with biodiversity month in Victoria.

Walks programmed are:

· The Warbies, North to South - a major three-day walk over Saturday, Sunday and Monday, and finishing mid afternoon on the last day. Individual sections are possible.

Other short and longer walks of various grades on each of the three days. The walks are the:

	· Friends Track
	· Killawarra Forest

	· Mt Glenrowan/Chick Hill
	· Pangerang Lookout

	· Pine Gully
	· Salisbury Falls/Alpine Views

	· Salisbury Falls/Friends Track
	· Sunrise Track

	· Wenhams to Booths
	· Ovens River walks.


These walks cover different eco-systems in the park, which is usually at its best in late September when waterfalls are cascading and wild flowers are to be seen in abundance. The park embraces a great variety of tree and shrub species, and bird and animal life. From the escarpments and its granite outcrops, there are spectacular views easterly across the Ovens Valley to the Victorian Alps and westerly across spreading fertile plains.

Contact Adrian Twitt 5721 5327 or Bob Shaw 5766 2773 before Friday 21 September to register ($5 registration fee payable on arrival).  All interested walkers are invited, including children accompanied by parents.

Brochure with details are available by post or on our website www.warbybushwalkers.org.au  from late July.

TOTAL FIRE BAN

If a day of TOTAL FIRE BAN is declared please contact the Activity Leader for confirmation whether the activity will go ahead or not.

Note: TRIP LEADERS – it is imperative for every trip that temporary members/visitors sign the “Acknowledgement of Risk Form”. These completed forms must be forwarded to the SAC Secretary for filing as soon as possible after the trip – otherwise, in the case of a claim, the insurer will not acknowledge the risk.

 Form can be downloaded from www.bushwalkingvictoria.org.au , in http://www.bushwalkingvictoria.org.au/forms/Risk_Management_Guidelines.pdf 
Emergency Contact Procedures

All enquiries about the return of participants from club activities should first be directed to the activity leader, and then to the Emergency Contact Person (ECP) for the activity if the leader cannot be found.

It is the activity leader's responsibility to organise an ECP and advise him/her (in writing) of trip & participant details and what to do if contact is not made by the nominated time.

Travel Cost Reimbursement

Option 1: Preferred. Fuel Cost per car plus 5 cents per km per car to be split equally between the numbers of people in the car including the driver. If appropriate, the cost of running all vehicles should be shared equally amongst all trip participants.
Option 2: 25 cents per km per car split between all trip participants.
Summary of Public Liability insurance coverage effective from 30 June 2009
Bushwalking, Recreational Walking, Walking, Track/Hut Construction and Maintenance, Caving, Canyoning, Liloing, Abseiling, Alpine Walking (Summer and Winter),Snow Skiing, Canoeing, Kayaking, Boating, Rafting, Swimming, Cycling, Rock Scurrying and use of hand held ropes as part of a Bushwalk, Orienteering, Rogaining, Leader Training, Rescue Training and other related instructions where no fee is charged other than to recoup expenses (Errors & Omissions), Voluntary Work for various Charities and not- for-profit organisations.
Activities NOT COVERED include Rock Climbing, Mountaineering, Water Skiing and Animal Riding
Trip Reports
Mid-week walk to Reef Hills State Park, near Benalla May 2012
After morning tea at the Benalla Rose Gardens, eight members proceeded to the Reef Hills State Park, the entrance was just past the 'on ramp' for the freeway to Melbourne (off the Midland Hwy to Mansfield) so very close to civilisation.

At one point of the walk we were in distant view of the freeway.
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During the walk, which was a loop of about ten kilometers, we observed kangaroos in abundance. Dianne and Howard, our bird identification experts, reported sightings of a Scarlet Robin, Brown Tree Creeper, Grey Shrike Thrush, Kookaburra, Chough, Grey Fantail, White Plumed Honeyeater and Brown Scrub Wren.

The forest is generally Red Stringybark, Long-leaf Box and Red Box with a grassy understory and scattered shrubs such as Golden Wattle and Woolly Wattle. Is a very peaceful forest and we enjoyed the quiet atmosphere as we sat by a dam for our lunch break.

A coffee stop at Benalla and further time to chat  made an enjoyable  conclusion to the day. 

… by Arthur Fennell
Bike ride on the Rail-trail from Merton to Mansfield  20 May 2012
It was a very early start for a Sunday. We meet at Len & Chris’s in Mooroopna around 8.15, a little bike organising and we were on our way. We travelled to Merton where we unloaded all the bikes.  It was a chilly 4 deg with patches of thick fog especially around Lake Eildon.  Then came the ‘Car Shuffle’ with Len & Mark driving the cars and trailers to Mansfield to meet with Chris Halpin while the remaining group started out on their Rail trail ride. Leaving the cars and trailers at Mansfield we returned to Merton with Chris Halpin to commence our ride. 

Our group consisted of Len, Howard, Chris H & Mark an extremely fit, focussed and competitive team set out to make up for the lost hour and reconnect with the main group. The fog had lifted revealing a beautiful sunny day with very little wind, ideal conditions. 

Rail trails are ideal places where you can ride safely and enjoy the scenery and the experience without the annoyance of traffic. We found the undulating hills a pleasant change from the flat landscape of the Goulburn Valley.  And it’s not that we had any trouble navigating the trail but it was unanimously agreed that a few additional sign posts would be very handy! Hey guys!!!

About an hour into our ride we reached Bonnie Doon where we meet the main group and gathered for lunch. It was great to see the high water level at the Bonnie Doon bridge.

We set out after lunch for Mansfield at a leisurely pace, managed a few short stops along the way as well as learning a few bicycle tricks from Alice especially the ‘how to open the gate without  stopping or even dismounting your bicycle’. Very clever indeed Alice!  (for more details talk to Alice or her Mum)

I think we all had a great day, many thanks to Chris Halpin for organising the trip. 

Until next time, cheers from ‘The Noonans’
Long Weekend Camp near Guildford - 9-11 June 2012

Our family of 3 kids joined 4 others with kids on private property adjacent to State forest near Guildford (near Daylesford) for a long week end of camping and caravanning organized by Jill and Greg.  The children ranged in age from 14 down to toddlers and it made those of us with older kids reminisce about the “hard old days” with young kids! 
Sitting around the camp fire was a popular spot at the end of the day but the days were full of walks on the property and ferreting for rabbits and archery.  Jill was a patient teacher and most people had a go at hitting the target in the nice still conditions.  The sun didn’t make much of an appearance the whole week end but it did not rain and we managed to stay warm with plenty of layers and eating good food prepared in camp ovens (Robin’s efforts smelled delicious) or over the coals of the fire or re-heating spag bol from home!

Seven children and 6 adults did a 7km section of the Goldfields Walk to Vaughan Springs.  There were numerous old mine shafts with scary gaping holes which the kids loved to throw stones in to see how deep they were and remnants of  old buildings/diggings along the way to explore.  We shared the track with 2 horse riders, mountain bike riders and orienteerers but there was plenty of room for us all.  The springs at the end had a high slide which kept the kids entertained while the cars were brought back and we sampled the carbonated water out of the well – YUK! 

 I was amazed that I could be warm at night in near freezing conditions - so we could go away in winter again!  Thanks to Jill and Greg for organizing a happy week end.

by Fiona Cameron
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June Mid-week Walk - Mt Black, Heathcote Graytown National Park

A total of four hardy souls braved the winter chill for the June Mid-week walk. Two club members and two guests met at the library car park and went on to prove quality not quantity makes for a happy team. The 12,833ha Heathcote-Graytown National Park was proclaimed with the passing of the Box- Ironbark Bill in October 2002. After driving down through Nagambie, we started the walk at the Mt Black quarry. The granite in this quarry was once a rock source for the Goulburn Weir and provided a sunny setting for the traditional morning coffee starter,  Mt Black is the highest point in the area and proved a bit of challenge to walk up.  We were richly rewarded at the summit with fabulous views cross the Goulburn plain to Waranga Basin shimmering in the morning sun, and across to the Dookie Hills and the Strathbogies to the east.

A cross country descent from Mt Black took us through stunning groves of Grass Trees (Xanthorea).  We then headed down the track to the Melville's Lookout road and made this our lunch stop.  Melville's Lookout is a prominent ridge where Captain Melville reputably waited in ambush for miners during the gold rush.  We were disappointed no gold-laden coaches or bullock trains wandered past as we nibbled on our sandwiches but did enjoy the picnic facilities and fantastic views across towards Graytown that are provided at this Lookout.

A leisurely walk back to the car and tasty coffee back in Nagambie was a great way to conclude an enjoyable day.  Thanks for the company to Iaan, Ross and Richard.
By Chris Halpin
MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL FORM

SHEPPARTON ADVENTURE CLUB Inc. A0002076S

Membership Fees for the 2012 / 2013 year are due on 1st JULY 2012.

Please return this form with your payment to:
The Treasurer, Shepparton Adventure Club Inc. PO Box 264, Shepparton. Vic 3632.

Please list name of each person and circle their age group  (Insurance underwriting categories)

Name
_________________________________________
 U16
16-17
18-34 
35-54 
55-94 
95+
Name
__________________________________________
 U16
16-17
18-34 
35-54 
55-94 
95+
Name
 _________________________________________    U16
16-17
18-34 
35-54 
55-94 
95+
Name
_________________________________________   U16
16-17
18-34 
35-54 
55-94 
95+
Name
__________________________________________   U16
16-17
18-34 
35-54 
55-94 
95+
Address:
__________________________________________________________________



__________________________________________________________________

Phone:     BH _____________________________
   AH ________________________________
Mobile _______________________   Email Address: ___________________________________
Initial Club Joining Fee:

$ 5

________
Single Club Membership

$25

________
Family Club Membership (2 people)
$40 
________
plus $5 per nominated child aged 5 to 16 years
________
Concession (Single Membership)*
$20
________
Concession (Family Membership)*
$35
________
*Concession applies to Pensioner/Senior/Student Cardholders
TOTAL $
_________
ACKNOWLEDGEMENT OF RISK - ALL Adults must sign
I acknowledge that when I am participating in any activity of the Shepparton Adventure Club Inc, I am doing so as a volunteer in all aspects and as such I accept all responsibility for loss of property or bodily injury to me however it may occur.

I acknowledge that my participation in this activity may expose me to hazards and risks that could lead to injury, illness or death or to loss of or damage to my property. In particular when participating in abseiling, caving or above the snowline activities I am aware that these activities expose me to additional hazards and risks.

I will make all reasonable effort to avoid or minimise these risks by :

· only participating in activities within my capabilities,

· carrying food, water and equipment appropriate for the activity, and

· advising the leader if I am taking any medication or have any physical or other limitation that might affect my participation in the activity.

I acknowledge that the payment of my (renewal) subscription will be deemed as full acceptance and understanding of the above.
I agree to be bound by the rules of the Shepparton Adventure Club Inc. (which are available from the secretary).

Signed …………………………………………………………………………
Date ………………………………
Signed …………………………………………………………………………
Date ………………………………

	2012/13 COMMITTEE ELECTIONS

 New And Enthusiastic Volunteers Needed


Shepparton Adventure Club committee elections will be held during the Annual General Meeting at the Mechanics Institute, Wyndham St, Shepparton on 
Tuesday 28th August 2012, 7.30pm start.
All positions will be declared vacant and new volunteers are eagerly sought. Please consider offering your services to keep our club going for the benefit of our members. 

Elected positions are: President, Vice President, Secretary, Treasurer and 2 ordinary members.

Other positions needed are Newsletter Editor, Publicity Officer, Calendar Co-ordinator and Equipment Officer.

Our committee meetings are light hearted and good fun and believe it or not it makes for a good night out. Join the committee to find out why.

Nominations should be made on the form below and submitted to any committee member on or before the committee meeting in August.

SHEPPARTON ADVENTURE CLUB COMMITTEE 2012/2013

NOMINATION FORM

I _______________________________________________________________________
wish to nominate ___________________________________________________________
for the position of ___________________________________________________________
for the 2012/2013 year.

I hereby accept the nomination (nominees signature) ……………………………………………
Signed by the Nominator ……………………………………………………………………………



SHEPPARTON ADVENTURE CLUB inc. A0002706S
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138 Welsford Street �Shepparton Victoria 3630�Phone 03 5821 0055�Fax 03 5831 1062





PO Box 1007 Templestowe Vic. 3106 


Phone: (03) 8846 4131 


Fax: (03) 9846 7473 �HYPERLINK "mailto:admin@bushwalkingvictoria.org.au"�admin@bushwalkingvictoria.org.au� �HYPERLINK "http://www.bushwalkingvictoria.org.au"�www.bushwalkingvictoria.org.au� 








Payment options:





1. Mail cheque or Money Order to PO Box 264, Shepparton 3632





2. Direct deposit to Bendigo Bank


BSB 633 000


Account No. 129 076 972


Please add your name as the reference and post the signed membership renewal form back.
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